The May meeting of the Clay Breakers was held at the home of Vivian Lynn. President Anne DeBoeser called the meeting to order. The program was first on the agenda. Peggy Martin introduced Doug McDanial, Horticulturist and winner in the Prince George's Beautification Contest Awards 1982. Doug presented a program on Practical Landscaping, using slides and commentary. The program was most informative and beneficial.

Anne DeBoeser welcomed our guests, Jane Arthur and Esther Neckere. The minutes were read and amended to read 10:30 a.m. instead of 1:00 p.m. for the meeting time at Holloway Park on April 23. The minutes were then approved. Lenore Strong a guest.

TREASURER: Ann Rawlings gave a report of income and expenses with a balance of \$316.45

## COMMITTEE REPORTS:

PROGRAM: Margaret Hicks reminded us of our trip to Ladew Gardens on Saturday, meeting time at 8:15.

CIVIC DEVELOPMENT: Peggy asked us to meet at 7 p.m. on Thursday, May 19 at Holloway Park to water the plants and to plant the Kousa Dogwood tree.

HORTICULTURE: Jimmie Nell reported on the lovely wildflowers in Texas during her trip there in the Spring.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: Anne DeBoeser reported that the club made \$11.00 from her table at the flea market from items donated by our members.

Jimmie Nell volunteered to work at the Gift Shop on Wednesday, May 18.

The Nominating Committee presented for election the slate of officers for 1983-84. The slate is the same as 1982-83:

President: Anne DeBoeser Vice President: Margaret Hicks Recording Secretary: Betty Abercrombie Corresponding Secretary: Vivian Lynn Treasurer: Anne Rawlings Historian: Ann Williams

A motion was made and carried that they serve for another term.

A raffle was held to increase the treasury.

Meeting adjourned.

Delicious refreshments were served by our hostess.

Betty Y. Abercrombie Recording Secretary

Betty G. abecarmly.